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Dear Ark Members,   
 
Welcome to our September 2016 newsletter and I would like to start by thanking you for 
your invaluable support.  However, as we progress into 2016, it seems we need your 
help and support more than ever.  It saddens me to say that the economic situation 
means we continue to be swamped by distress calls and emails from people who 
feel they can no longer keep their dogs.  Most of these cries for help are 
genuine; others give reasons such as they don’t know how to cope with ticks 
and fleas or their dog has had puppies so they want to keep a pup and get rid 
of the mother! 
 
It takes a huge amount of time and patience to deal with the latter type of call and one has to 
constantly remind oneself to try for the sake of the animal.  We are very conscious that if we are 
able to find solutions which mean a dog can safely stay at its home then there is space at the Shelter for those 
that are truly abandoned. 
 
The calls keep coming though, and all the Shelters are full.  At The Ark we have a constant waiting list for dogs 
that are being given up – it really is a case of as soon as one dog leaves another one moves straight in.  This 
leaves us struggling to find space for the emergency cases which are becoming more frequent.  FOSTER HOMES 
are a huge help in these instances, whether it’s overnight, for several days or more long term.   We are always 
looking for more people to provide foster care and would ask you to consider whether you could help in this 
way. 
 
Or what about offering your time and your car for TRANSPORTING animals, usually to and from the vet.?  An 
old shower curtain liner and towel or sheet, a leash, possibly a carrier and you’re in business!  One word of 
warning if helping with this: spray your car with insect spray after each transport.  That way, if the animal had 
any ticks or fleas, they will be eliminated. 
 
How do you feel about RESCUING an animal on the road?  None of us are experts: it just happens and you get 
better at it as time goes on!  It’s all very well to take photos and post on social media however, in most cases, 
unless the animal is picked up right away, it will disappear.  Having said that, there are instances when, with the 
best will in the world, it is impossible to rescue immediately and the next best thing is to leave some chow and 
water, setting up a feeding station with the help of family and friends who travel that route. 
 
There are many ways you can help The Ark and the animals of Barbados.  Could you help at FUNDRAISING 
activities such as yard sales?  Could you assist with community based activities such as EDUCATION?  Are you 
good at computer graphics – in these days of social media it’s increasingly useful to have video footage of the 
animals looking for new homes. 
 
If you aren’t already ‘Friends’ with The Ark on Facebook, please join us by clicking on the ‘Like’ icon.   Not only 
will you be able to read about many of our happy adoptions, but this is where a lot of our emergency calls for 
help are posted.  You can find us on Facebook at: Ark Animal Welfare Society of Barbados. 
 
JUMP IN and be a part of the solution!  The animals of Barbados need YOU. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Bob Parravicino 
 
President 
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   Missie – such a cutie 

  
 
 

 
 
 
 
On December 21 last year, The Ark received an email from two guests 
staying at Island Inn Hotel, Aquatic Gap regarding a young kitten that they 
"adopted" during their stay and wanted to ensure that she would be 
spayed.     
 
The first concern was to find out if she was old enough to have the 
operation and we contacted Dr. Shelly Boyce of Sierra Veterinary Clinic who 
kindly offered to visit the hotel and check up on Missie. 
 
The second concern was to make sure that the hotel management would be 
agreeable to having Missie return to the premises to live out her life there.  
Initially, we experienced a bit of reluctance with this however, after 
addressing the two points raised and a quick telephone call to Mr. Peter 
Odle, owner of the hotel, we were given the go-ahead! 
 
The third challenge was to get Missie accustomed to going into a cat carrier 
and Dr. Boyce was a gem, visiting the hotel several times to try and coax 
Missie into the carrier.   There was one hiccup when Missie escaped the 
carrier; however by  11th February Dr. Boyce emailed with the news that 
Missie was at her clinic being "fixed" and that she would keep her there for 
recovery time of a few days and then return her to the hotel. 
 
During late June, we visited the hotel to check on how Missie was 
doing and to get permission for this article to be written.  Although 
we did not meet Missie, Miss Brown, Manager of Island Inn, assured us that 
she is very well and much loved by guests and staff. 
 
Thanks to Karen Tordoff and Roy Strachan for caring enough to contact us, for donating the money for the op. 
plus an ongoing supply of cat food. 
 
Grateful thanks to Mr. Odle, Miss Brown and staff including Thora, Carol, John, Earl and Jamal for allowing 
Missie to become a hotel resident. 
 
Special thanks to Dr. Shelly Boyce for her persistence with this little puss who now has a good chance of a 
quality life. 
 
 

 
 
 

On Saturday, June 16th the Ark held the first of our two yard sales for 2016.  For a week or two prior to the sale 
our kind host, Liz Senior, received almost daily requests to open up her gates to allow the drop off another car 
load of items ranging from the usual clothing to all sorts of 'treasures'. Then came Friday when the whole team 
arrived to set up the various 'departments' of our make shift store – a major task which was accomplished in 
record time.  On Saturday morning the road was full of eager shoppers waiting to get in and the rest is history - 
another successful fundraiser.     
 
All items of clothing and household items not sold were passed on to a charity that looks after families who 
have lost their possession due to fire and also to the St. Vincent de Paul Society.    
 
We would like to say a big thank you to Liz Senior for giving us the run of her home once again.  Also thank you 
to Barbados Surfing Association for their donation. 
 
We're now looking forward to our Christmas yard sale which is scheduled for 19th November.  This sale will be 
in a different location so we'll send an email nearer the time to let you know where we’ll be.  We already have a 
good selection of Christmas items to sell so save the date! 
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  The Ark Yard Sales 

Missy secures a home at Island Inn Hotel 
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